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BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE PRESS RELEASE 
Fatal Shooting in Conklin Under Investigation 

 
(CONKLIN, NY) The Broome County Sheriff’s Office is currently investigating a fatal 
shooting in Conklin that left one individual deceased and one hospitalized on Friday. 
 
On Friday, January 3, 2025, at approximately 10:45 AM, the Broome County Sheriff’s Office 
and New York State Police responded to a shooting incident involving a handgun at a residence 
on Leslie Ave. in the Town of Conklin. 
 
Law enforcement successfully brought the suspect into custody. One victim was pronounced 
deceased at the scene and a second victim was taken to UHS Wilson Medical Center with 
serious injuries.  
 
This homicide investigation is ongoing, and more details will be released as the investigation 
concludes.  
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